
March 24, 2025 

Board Resolution AGENDA ITEM #4 - Application to Propose a New 
Commemorative Work: The Pillbox 
 

The Capitol Area Architectural and Planning Board (“Board”) authorizes its staff to move 
forward in the CAAPB’s Commemorative Works Rules process regarding the application to add 
new commemorative artwork to the Capitol Grounds – The Pillbox Plaque, submitted by Stew 
Thornley on December 18, 2024. The Board specifically authorize the Board Executive Secretary 
to: 

• Hold a 30-day public comment period and one Public Hearing to gather input on 
whether the addition request meets all of the conditions in M.R. 2400.2703, Subpart 2. 

The Board wishes to further make clear that approval of these intermediate steps in the Rules 
process does not communicate approval nor disapproval of any portion of the current proposal 
by the applicant, and approval of these steps does not equate to agreement or judgement as to 
the veracity of any claim or assertion within the received application. 

 

Approval motioned Board member Dana Badgerow; seconded Michael Bjornberg. Motion 
approved 9-0. 

 

https://www.revisor.mn.gov/rules/2400.2703/#:%7E:text=Subp.%202.,least%20ten%20years.

